RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.
Bowling Committee
May 6, 2021

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Social Hall #2

PRESENT: Chair Sue Wilson and Committee Members Chet Sharpe, Bruce Lamb, Don
Meyer, Jim Powell, Sharon McCauley

RCSC STAFF: RCSC Director of Bowling, Randy Johnson

GUESTS: RCSC Board Director Darla Akins

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY: The Summary from the April 1, 2021
meeting was approved as presented.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: Randy reported that on May 17, 2021 the
bowling facilities including darts, shuffleboard, and billiards will remove COVID-19 use/ca-
pacity limitations as outlined in the RCSC “Getting Back to Normal” guidelines. RCSC en-
courages following CDC and ADHS guidelines which includes the use of masks, social dis-
tancing, and equipment sanitization. All table and chairs will be placed back on the concourse,
all lanes will be available for use (no skipping) and guests will be allowed to participate in open
play, billiards, shuffleboard, and darts.

Summer no-tap tournaments will resume beginning May 30, 2021 with the Memorial Day No-
Tap tournament. The “Friday Fun Day” at Lakeview Lanes will resume on May 21, 2021.

Some summer leagues have begun competition, all summer leagues will have started by the end
of May. We have begun to gather information and prepare software for the upcoming 2021-
2022 fall league season.

Bruce Lamb USBC League Director: Bruce reported that the Metro Phoenix Bowling Asso-
ciation will meet May 8, 2021 at the Arizona Broadway Theater at 2:00pm. They will be look-
ing at dues for seniors if just in one league. They will also be discussing the Masters Tourna-
ment. They are thinking of having 3 divisions going with ages 50-59, 60-69, and 70 and up.
He is currently working on getting the Bell VVacation League filled and the Senior Travel
League.

Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Don Meyers gave Roger’s report in
his absence. The Annual Meeting is set for Saturday, October 9, 2021 in the Bell Social Hall.
Awards are being worked on as well as getting the Bowling Association Member cards.

Old Business: Opening day is May 17, 2021.

New Business: Chet Sharpe is formally retiring from the committee effective immediately.
Discussion was had on whether or not to have a meeting in June. It was suggested that we skip
June and meet in August but too many people will not be here in August so our next meeting
will be in September. It was also discussed that our next meeting will be held in the Board
Room at Lakeview and will no longer be available on video as guests will be welcome.



Next meeting: Thursday, September 2, 2021 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room.
Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:28am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sue Wilson, Acting Secretary



